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In this issue:

· U.S. Transportation Secretary Mary Peters Tours the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Project
· KPCC Radio Transportation Funding Interview
· Los Angeles Times Report on Metro Graffiti
· Metro’s Technical Advisory Committee Meeting Change Update
· Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department Conducts Truancy Operation
· Of Note


	U.S. Transportation Secretary Mary Peters Tours the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Project
Earlier today, I joined U.S. Transportation Secretary Mary Peters, Los Angeles Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa and City Councilwoman Wendy Greuel on an underground tour of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Project at the 1st and Boyle construction site.  This part of the tour highlighted Metro’s current safe and successful tunneling efforts.

The tour continued from Union Station to the Wilshire/Western Station, where the Mayor and Secretary Peters conducted a news conference.  They highlighted the importance of transit solutions within Los Angeles County and the desire to work together to leverage local, state and federal monies to relieve regional congestion.  The Mayor also underscored his goal to extend the Metro Purple Line to Santa Monica with the help of federal matching funds.  
Numerous media outlets attended both legs of the tour.  Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.

KPCC Radio Transportation Funding Interview

Metro’s Planning staff participated in a radio interview this morning on KPCC’s Larry Mantel Show to discuss the California Transportation Commission’s (CTC) recently revised funding plan which includes a car pool lane on the 405 freeway and the I-5 widening project from the Orange County line to the 605 freeway. Staff discussed the merits of car pool lanes on area highways as a means of mitigating congestion, reducing travel times and encouraging people to share rides.  Projects not funded by the CTC’s latest recommendations were also discussed, including several projects in the San Gabriel Valley.

Los Angeles Times Report on Metro Graffiti
Earlier today, a reporter with the Los Angeles Times inquired about yesterday’s tagging of a Metro bus during a school safety event.  The reporter wanted to know whether Metro has any type of community service programs.  Staff highlighted the Metro Clean Program, which includes a one-hour presentation on the “Six Pillars of Character.”  Staff explained that Metro’s cost for graffiti abatement exceeds $7 million per year.  A story is expected to run tomorrow.

Metro’s Technical Advisory Committee Meeting Change Update
Yesterday, it was reported that in April, Metro’s Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) will begin to meet on the second Wednesday of the month.  At the request of the TAC members, the scheduling change has been delayed until July.
Currently TAC meets on the first Wednesday of each month.  This schedule change will allow better coordination with the monthly Board agenda cycle.
Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department Conducts Truancy Operation
Yesterday, deputies from the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department (LASD), the Los Angeles Police Department and the Los Angeles County Probation Department conducted a truancy operation during school hours.  The operation identified 66 truants which resulted in the issuance of 44 citations for various transit violations and 5 open charge/warrant arrests.  The deputies also obtained graffiti intelligence to aid in implementing Metro’s zero tolerance graffiti program.  
Students can be some of Metro’s most disruptive passengers, especially when riding in large groups.  The group plans to conduct more truancy operations in an effort to educate students on Metro’s expectations of appropriate behavior when riding our system.

Of Note
On this date in 2002, construction crews completed installation of four CNG fueling stations at Division 2 – an important milestone for Metro in its conversion to alternative fuel vehicles.  The project at Division 2 was the last of 10 CNG installations at the agency’s operating divisions. 
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